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	IN CALL

CENTRES

	an australian services union investigation

	
	

	THE

WORK INJURY

OF THE NEW

ECONOMY
	For several years, the ASU has received reports of “acoustic shock” injury from members working in call centres.  These injuries are thought to occur when a loud and unexpected sound – a shriek or spike – comes down the line and into the call centre worker’s headset.

But Australia’s telephone network is limited to 120 decibels – a safe level.

So why are these injuries occurring?

	
	

	When an acoustic shock occurs a range of symptoms is produced.  An injured worker may not experience all of these symptoms, but often they do.  These include:



	· Pain and discomfort

· Feeling of fullness in the ear

· Intolerance to certain sounds

· Nausea, disturbed balance and vertigo

· In some cases a degenerative loss of hearing

· Numbness and twitching of face and shoulders

· Tension headaches

· Rupturing of inner ear membrane
	WHAT 
are the SYMPTOMS?

	

	Audiologists, ear, nose and throat specialists and GPs are unlikely to diagnose
cases as there has been very little research to date.



	IS OVERUSE OF THE EAR A FACTOR?

	

	The ASU has uncovered new research which suggests that the intense and repetitive nature of call centre work causes two small muscles within the inner ear to become enlarged.

The evidence suggests that it may be the combination of the enlarged muscles and a loud and unexpected sound which is responsible for the injuries known as acoustic shock.

	

	A•S•U IN SEARCH FOR SOLUTION

	

	The ASU is working with key government authorities, medical researchers and legal authorities to determine beyond doubt the causes of acoustic shock injury.

Until the causes can be confirmed, call centre workers are at risk of an injury for which there is no effective treatment.  Few general medical practitioners are familiar with the condition, meaning that diagnosis can often be difficult.

The ASU will continue to work with all call centre industry stakeholders until we have solved the mystery of acoustic shock; achieving justice for those already injured and protecting those at risk in the future.

	

	HOW WIDESPREAD IS THE PROBLEM?
contact us if you have been affected

	

	The ASU has been contacted by dozens of injured call centre workers from across Australia.  But nobody can really say how widespread a problem acoustic shock injury is.  We are currently investigating this matter to determine the risk facing call centre workers.



	If you have suffered an acoustic shock injury – or know someone who has – please contact your local Branch of the Australian Services Union  http://www.asu.asn.au/callcentre/ 


ASU National Call Centre Campaign Home Page:  www.asu.asn.au/callcentre/ 

ASU National Net Home Page:  www.asu.asn.au  

